Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

August 16, 2004
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Brian Lennon
Brett Darrow




Lewis Russell
Roy Giles




Johnny Wilbur

Jim Potts
Absent:


Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Donna George, Linda Bailey, Tommy Rawson, Tara Spencer, and Linda Hudnal
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. 
Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Roy Giles and seconded by Brett Darrow to approve the minutes of the previous meetings.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  No one present

Sewer Update:

Mr. Rawson provided an update on the sewer work.  He reported that everything to the tanks was now working.  He showed the board the old timer boxes and explained that each box should have controlled two pumps but that there was only wiring for one pump hooked up.  The second sets of wires in each box were only lying in the bottom as there was no switch to hook them up to.  Both timer boards were turned over to Mr. Johnson for safe keeping.  Mr. Rawson advised that the engineer was still measuring the area for the possible installation of a sprinkler system to get rid of the waste water.  He said that the brushy area behind the high school would have to be cleared for any sprinkler installation.
A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to approve installation of a septic sprinkler system if it was allowed.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Roy Giles and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

DCP Program:

Mrs. Spencer gave a presentation on the DCP work experience program.  She had attended training on the program this past summer.  She explained that this program would provide another option for the seniors, especially for those who were not college-bound, to obtain some of their elective credits and also work.  

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Roy Giles to utilize the DCP Program.  The motion carried unanimously.

Long-term sub pay:
A motion was made by Roy Giles and seconded by Lewis Russell to make long-term sub pay $60-$80 per day depending on credentials.  The motion carried unanimously.

Budget update:

Mr. Johnson and Linda Hudnal presented a line item budget proposal for 2004-2005.  
Mr. Johnson advised that the M&O tax rate should be raised by five cents to lower the projected deficit in the 04-05 budget.
Mr. Johnson advised that the current I&S rate of $0.15 should be maintained.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to post $1.38 as the proposed M&O tax rate.  The motion carried unanimously. 
A motion was made by Johnny Wilbur and seconded by Lewis Russell to post $0.15 as the proposed I&S tax rate.  The motion carried unanimously.

The public hearing on the proposed budget and proposed tax rate was set for August 30, 2004 at 7:00 p.m.

No action was taken after discussing the delinquent tax rolls.

Mr. Johnson explained that the new contract for auditor services had already been signed back in June, and according to board meeting minutes, was not an item the board voted on.  
A motion was made by Roy Giles and seconded by Jim Potts to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously. 

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
